



Henbury Football Club - History








Club Motto – “Le Bon Vendra” (Good Will Come)





Henbury Old Boys was formed in 1962 playing in Division 4 of The Bristol Downs Association Football League.


Founder members included Chairman Bill Williams, Secretary Ron Excell, Treasurer Ron Crocombe and committee members Cliff Grffin, Jack Fisk, Fred Jones and Arnold Rogers, all of who served the club for a great number of years.


While the first team remained playing on the Downs, the second and third teams, along with their youth teams played on pitches at Arnall Drive Playing Fields. Players changed in the scout’s hut in Satchfield Crescent and walked the two hundred meters to the pitch.


The committee decided to leave The Downs League after four seasons and joined The Bristol & District League. The dressing rooms were positioned in the Blaise Castle estate across the road to Arnall Drive Playing Fields. The single story changing rooms was an old R.A.F. concrete hut. All the work to erect this building and associated works was carried out by players and volunteers connected to the club. The first team finished in fourth position and the following season in 1968-69 played in Division 2 of the Premier Combination until the end of season 1985-86. After several failed attempts to progress through the Football League Pyramid System to join the Gloucestershire County League, the club realised this was only possible with a new clubhouse and changing rooms along side their pitch. This overcame the problem of crossing the road and the new changing rooms meeting the approval of the management committee. The club was voted into the County League in 9-87 and only Ellwood and Patchway Town are longer serving clubs in the league by one season.





We have enjoyed many seasons in the Gloucestershire County League, the most noticeable coming in the season of 1994-1995 in which we claimed our one and only Gloucestershire County League title under the captaincy of current club Chairman Bob Pritchard.


We then endured a long 15 year drought in which we achieved minimal success, until the season of 2010-2011 where we became the winners of the Les James league cup trophy.


Since the title winning season in 1994-1995 we have claimed the runners up spot on two occasions, these coming in the season of 2011-2012 and 2015-2016.





Since entry to the league, there have been several changes to the clubs facilities.


The first team pitch has been moved closer to the clubhouse. Gone is the notorious sloping pitch, which proves very advantageous to the home team on many occasions.


Improvements to both home and away dressing rooms to meet the current criteria of the league. during the 2012-2013 season plans were submitted for extension to the clubhouse which comprised of a larger referee changing room and toilet along with a kitchen facility, thankfully these were accepted and the build was completed during the 2013-2014 season. As well as this, the club still has ambitions to seek further progression through to the next higher level of football.











